
 

 

 

TOWNSHIP OF BRUCE 

MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING HELD ON SEPTEMBER 13, 2018 

 

 The regular meeting of the Bruce Township Board was held on September 13, 2018 at 

the Bruce Township Hall with board members LaJoie, Sawyers, Rogers, Pins and Marsh present.  

There were no Township residents present.  The Supervisor called the meeting to order at 7:00 

p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 Public Comments:  There were no comments. 

 We are having problems with our telephone system.  Dale Hoornstra from Hoornstra  

Communication was present to discuss a new telephone system.  The motion was made by 

Pins, seconded by LaJoie to purchase a new system with the cost under $4,500.00.  All were in 

favor, motion carried. 

 The minutes of the August 9, 2018 were presented.  Motion was made by Rogers, 

seconded by Pins to accept the minutes as presented.  All were in favor, motion carried. 

 Motion was made by Rogers, seconded by Pins to pay the bills.  Checks # 9769 through # 

9792 were issued for a total of $15,896.33    .  All were in favor, motion carried. 

 County Commissioner Report:  Commissioner MacLean was not present. 

 Reports of Special Meetings:  There were no reports. 

 Zoning Administrator:  There have been 23 permits issued. 

 Assessor’s Report: They are working on residential property.  There are new guidelines 

for agriculture property.   

 Planning Commission Report: There has been no meeting. 

 Treasurer’s Report:  The Treasurer’s report was read.  The balance of all funds is 

$668,659.83. 

 Clerk’s Report:  I am preparing for an Election on November6, 2018.  I expect we will 

have a big turnout.    

 Grounds and Park: Things are being readied for winter. 



 Assessor’s Contract:  Motion was made and seconded to hire Christine Ledergerber as 

the Township Assessor.  The Township shall pay the Assessor $31,500.00 a year.  The 

agreement between the Assessor and the Township will be in effect until September, 2018.  All 

were in favor, motion carried. 

 The Supervisor will attend a MTA meeting in Brimley. 

 The snow plow bids will be available for the October Meeting. 

 Public Comments:  There were no comments. 

 Motion was made by Rogers, seconded by Marsh to adjourn the meeting.  

All were in favor. The Supervisor adjourned the meeting at 8:50 p.m. 

 

     ______________________________________ 

     Wanda Sawyers 

 

     _______________________________________ 

     Carl Marsh, Supervisor  

 


